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Ventura County Environmental Health Division 

800 South Victoria Ave., Ventura, CA  93009-1730 

TELEPHONE: 805/654-2813 or FAX: 805/654-2480 

https://vcrma.org/divisions/environmental-health 

Temporary Waiver of Solid Waste 

Facility Permit Terms – 

Gold Coast Recycling Facility 
Date of Notice: March 7, 2023 

 

Applicant/Operator 

Gold Coast Recycling Facility, 5275 Colt Street, Ventura, CA 93003 

Permit/Facility Number 

SWIS# 56-AA-0123 

Date Received by LEA 

March 2, 2023 

Date Accepted by LEA 

March 7, 2023 

 

The Environmental Health Division (Division) as the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 
received and approved a request for a temporary waiver of terms for Gold Coast 
Recycling Facility (GCR).  
 
The LEA is certified by the California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 
(CalRecycle), to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste sites within the 
County of Ventura, including all active transfer stations and landfills. 
 
Description of Request and LEA’s Determination 

GCR is located at 5275 Colt Street, Ventura, CA 93003. On March 2, 2023, the LEA 
received an official request for a temporary waiver of terms to be able to accommodate 
an increase in Vehicles Per Day (VPD) and Tons Per Day (TPD) due to the unforeseen 
lasting impacts of COVID-19 on the facility. The LEA is processing an application to 
revise the current Solid Waste Facility Permit (SWFP) to permanently increase daily 
limits for both VPD and TPD.  
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This temporary Waiver allows GCR to do the following: 
 

• Increase the maximum daily vehicle limit from 496 VPD to 750 VPD. 

• Increase the maximum daily tonnage limit from 1600 TPD to 1800 TPD.  
 
The LEA accepted the temporary waiver of terms request and approved the changes 
mentioned above on March 7, 2023. 
 
Options for Questions and LEA Contact Information 
If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to 
schedule an appointment to review the temporary waiver of terms, please contact 
Genelle Guzman at (805) 654-2433 or by email at Genelle.Guzman@ventura.org  
 
Additional Information 

A copy of the accepted request for the temporary waiver of terms is available for public 

review by appointment at the LEA office located at 800 S. Victoria Ave., Ventura, CA 

93009.  
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